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Dear Parents & Children,

“Trust the timing in which the things are happening……….”

The school was sparkling  with varied activities in the month of August.  We are glad to share 

them with you in this third edition of PPS Vibes for the academic year 2021-22.

Assessments are integral for students progress as they add valuable inputs to reflect on the

student learning. Online Assessment-1 for classes I to VIII was held from 02/08/2021 to

07/08/2021. Class IX Online Assessment-1 and Class X Online Assessment-3 were held

from 10/08/2021 to 14/08/2021.

On 05/08/2021, a staff meeting was organised with Shri. M. V. Ramakrishna Prasad,

Commandant 3rd Battalion, KSRP and Founder Secretary, PPS during which he appreciated

Class X handling teachers for their dedicated efforts upon school securing 100% result in the

Board exams. The teachers were presented with appreciation certificates and mementos. The

Principal and teachers spoke during the occasion, recalling the Assistant Secretary’s devoted

contribution to the school securing 100% result in Board Exam.

On 07/08/2021, a weekly CMCA session was held for class VII by CMCA facilitators on

topics “Cultivate Critical Thinking and Scientific Temper”, “Social Media and Impact on

Students” and “Crime in Society and Drug Abuse”. Awareness was created as to how to spot

fake news. Students were sensitised on what could be done at the society level to overcome

these issues. They were encouraged to ponder 4W (Who has spread the message? Where can

I crosscheck the credibility of the news? What views come to my mind when I hear the news?

Whether I am willing to change?) test and were also reminded of the fundamental duties and

rights, freedom of expression and RTI Act.

‘Joy is an important component of true learning’. To integrate Joyful Learning into

classrooms, our teachers had taken care to ensure optimal participation of the students in

varied activities through role-play, experiments, music and hands on activities. On

10/08/2021, Kindergarten children were charged with enthusiasm as they worked on creative

trains using biscuits, jam, polo, gems and other edible items. On 10/08/2021, the Nursery and

KG children engaged in hands on activity to learn the concept of ‘Float and Sink’. Mask

making activity was held on 14/08/2021. Nursery, LKG and UKG children made masks of

elephant, rabbit and sunflower respectively. We are sure that these fun activities has

facilitated deeper, faster and sustainable learning in the young minds.
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On 11/08/2021 Honourable Home Minister of Karnataka Shri. Araga Jnagendra visited the

school and interacted with the teachers and students. The school band welcomed the guest

ceremonially.

On 11/08/2021 to 13/08/2021, Matific Junior Maths Championship, an online Maths

competition was held for primary students. Around 163 students from Kindergarten to class

VI participated in the 3 day competition. We are extremely elated to share that our school

was ranked first with the score of 1317.81 stars plus 100 Bonus stars and emerged as the

topper under the ‘School Champions’ category. Grade wise toppers were felicitated with

appreciation certificates. Congratulations to all the students for their active participation and

special thanks to parents for their continued support in making the contest a big success.

Our school celebrated the 75th Independence Day with unprecedented patriotic fervour. All

the teachers and participating students were brimming with enthusiasm. Shri. M. V.

Ramakrishna Prasad; the Commandant of 3rd Battalion, KSRP & Founder Secretary, EMC

member, PPS, Shri. Raghunath K.S., Commandant of the 4th Battalion, KSRP and Assistant

Secretary, PPS and Smt. B. Nanda, the Principal unfurled the tri-colour flag. The Assistant

Secretary spoke a few words on the day’s significance. Shri. M.V. Ramakrishna Prasad, the

Commandant of 3rd Battalion, KSRP was honoured with a shawl and bouquet for having

received the President’s Medal for his meritorious service. Congratulations and best wishes

to Shri. M. V. Ramakrishna Prasad. The gamut of celebration included prize distribution to

the students of primary class for having excelled in Math's proficiency- an online

competition conducted by Matific Junior Math's Championship. The Maths teachers of the

Primary section were lauded for their support and encouragement. The students marched in

two contingents, to the beat of the drums while the Principal presided over it. Speeches for

the occasion were delivered by the students in English, Hindi and Kannada, followed by a

beautiful group rendition of patriotic songs by the teachers both in Kannada and Hindi. The

patriotic songs sung elevated the atmosphere reminding us of the utmost sacrifice and the

important role our leaders played in achieving freedom. Parents were also part of the

celebration. Sweets were distributed to all.

On 18/08/2021, PTM for class VIII was held to brief the parents about their wards academic

progress and overall wellbeing.

On 23/08/2021, offline classes began for classes IX to XI, following Government guidelines

and COVID protocols.

On 25/08/2021, the much awaited inauguration ceremony of newly constructed KG and

Administrative block was inaugurated by Shri. Araga Jnanendra, Honourable Home

Minister of Karnataka, amidst dignitaries, Shri. Ramalinga Reddy, MLA, BTM Layout,

Constituency, Shri. Praveen Sood, DG & IGP Karnataka State, Shri A S N Moorthy, IPS,

ADGP, KSPH & IDCL, Shri. Alok Kumar, IPS, ADGP, KSRP and Chairman, EMC, PPS.

This occasion was also graced by Shri. MV Ramakrishna Prasad, Commandant 3rd

Battalion, KSRP and Founder Secretary EMC, PPS, Shri. Raghunath KS, Commandant 4th

Battalion & Asst. Secretary, EMC, PPS and other police officers, Smt. B. Nanda, the

Principal and entire teaching faculty and staff.
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The Chief Guest received the Guard of Honour given by the 4th Battalion, KSRP and

greeted by the Principal, school students and teachers on his arrival. The formal

inauguration took place with the unveiling of the plaque, ribbon cutting and seeking

blessings of the Almighty. Shri. Alok Kumar, IPS, ADGP, KSRP & Chairman, EMC, PPS

presented a potted plant to the Chief Guest. Following this, the dignitaries and guests were

all led on a short tour around the new spacious KG classrooms and Admin Block. The

memorable day culminated with a photo session with the esteemed guests.

The school adorned a festive look for the special day. The occasion drew unparalleled

enthusiasm among the PPS family, along with KG parents & well-wishers who were also

part of the inauguration event. Hope this new beautiful edifice of learning will stand erect,

spreading the light of knowledge for many generations to come.

On the same day, a team of PPS girls, who underwent special training in self defence

lessons by the police personnel of KSRP performed an Unarmed Combat Display before

the esteemed guests.

On 25/08/2021, B. Saathvik Naidu of UKG D participated in the 38th State Sub-Junior

Taekwondo Championship 2021 organised by Bengaluru district Taekwondo Association

and won the Gold medal in the state level competition.

On 26/08/2021, Shri Shiva Kumar Angadi, Sub Inspector of Madiwala Police Station

conducted a Traffic awareness programme for students of class IX. He advised the students

not to drive two wheelers until they attain the age of 18 and obtain driving licence, to

follow traffic rules, wear helmet and practice self discipline to safeguard their lives and

that of others. He also educated students on traffic violations.

At PPS, we encourage students to safeguard our environment and surroundings. A tree

planting drive was conducted on 26/08/2021 by KG teachers in the new KG & Admin

Block.

An offline PTM was organised for parents of Nursery, to Class II students from 27/08/2021

to 31/08/21 wherein parents interacted with teachers about the progress of their children.

On 28/08/2021, online classes for Computer Science, commenced for the students of class

I to VII.

National Sports Day is celebrated on 29th of August every year. It marks the birth

anniversary of Hockey legend, Major Dhyan Chand, who is regarded as the greatest

Hockey player of all times. The day is aimed at spreading awareness about the importance

of physical activities and sports in life. Class teachers from VI to XI conducted the quiz

activity and around 432 students have participated in the event. Teachers explained about

the significance of the day and shown videos, pictures and explained about the importance

of sports. Students delivered speeches, focusing on the benefits of different sports and how

sports can develop multiple qualities like a sense of togetherness, leadership skills,

planning, patriotism and teamwork.
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On 28/08/2021, KG students took to vegetable carving and enjoyed learning about fruits

and vegetables, the natural way. They displayed healthy and innovative ideas with food

art and understood the importance of including vegetables and fruits in daily meals.

A colourful Shri Krishna Janmashtami was virtually celebrated on 30/08/2021 with great

gleam. Our KG children were dressed as dazzling Radhas and charming Krishnas.

Children sang songs, chanted slokas from Bhagavad Geetha and performed mesmerizing

dances. A video portraying the story of the birth of Lord Krishna was shown. Hands on

activities like paper flute making, pot drawing and decorating the pot with pulses, foot and

palm impressions were also part of the celebration.

Parents Teacher Meeting was held on 30/08/21 headed by the Principal, for parents of

class X. The queries and concerns of the parents were addressed by class teachers and the

subject teachers.

Some of our teachers attended a series of virtual webinars organized by CBSE in the

month of August 2021, which helped them to sharpen their professional skills and cope up

with the latest teaching learning strategies, including Foundational Literacy and Numeracy

(FLN) course. Our Principal Smt. B. Nanda attended ‘Pedagogical Leadership’ workshop

for Principals organized by CBSE, Bengaluru from 12/08/2021 to 14/08/2021. On

16/08/2021, class IX and X handling teachers attended CBSE organised webinar series on

assessment reforms with special reference to CBSE scheme 2021-22. Teachers attended a

webinar on NEP implementation on the topic ‘Outcome Based Competency Learning in

Classroom’.

The month was extremely overwhelming, since it had multiple experiences, with plethora

of activities spread across the month, wherein we were able to discover many more

strategies to engage the children in more of fun filled activities. We have still more vibrant

activities in the upcoming months. So stay tuned with us. Until then goodbye....


